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BLUEWATER BAY MUNICIPAL SERVICE BENEFIT UNIT 
PUBLIC MEETING
BOARD OF DIRECTORS
APRIL 14, 2015 


Call to Order 

Chairman Debbie Stretch called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. Present were Directors Judy Griffin, Felix Beukenkamp and Jonathan Tallman. The presence of a quorum was established. Also attending were Steve Boswell, Kathy Dillon, Chris Olsen, Joan McCarthy, Betty Severino, James Olsen, David Costa, Tammy Robbins, Neville Edenborough, Jason Conner and Danny Wilcox with Valley Crest, Lee Lewis with Avcon, Inc. and a representative of the Bay Beacon. 

Announcements

A. Candidate Discussion and Selection for Steve Hall’s Vacant Board Position

Candidate Boswell introduced himself providing an overview of his credentials and vision for Bluewater Bay.  See attached application.

Candidate Costa introduced himself providing an overview of his credentials and vision for Bluewater Bay.  See attached application.

Candidate Poche’ was not in attendance. No signed application.

Mr. Boswell was elected to fill Steve Hall’s vacant board seat as the Communications Chairman. 

Ms. Stretch announced that the next Public Board Meeting will be on May 12, 2015 at 6:00 pm at the Bluewater Management Services Conference Room, 4400 Hwy 20, East, Suite 311 Niceville, Florida. 

Approval of Minutes

A. Approval of the March 17, 2015 Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
Ms. Griffin made a motion to approve the March 17, 2015 Board of Directors Meeting Minutes and was seconded by Mr. Beukenkamp. 

A homeowner in attendance reported that there was an error in the minutes. It was not Ms. McCarthy but Mr. Edenborough who asked the question. The minutes were amended.

Ms. Griffin made a motion to approve the minutes as amended. This was seconded by Mr. Tallman, none opposed. 

B. Approval of the March 24, 2015 Board of Directors Workshop Meeting Minutes  


Ms. Griffin made a motion to approve the March 24, 2015 Board of Directors Workshop Meeting Minutes, this was seconded by Mr. Tallman, none opposed. 

Committee Reports

A. Finance – Felix Beukenkamp 

1. Review of March 2015 Financials

Mr. Beukenkamp reported the following: 

· Expenses 
· Lawn service costs to date are $101,932.38.  The modified annual budget is $176,000. 
· Irrigation costs to date are $5,500, there was $20,000 in the budget but now the modified budget is $8,000. 
· Storage fees have been eliminated. 
· Total expenses $150,877.53 year to date. 

Mr. Beukenkamp made a motion to approve the March 2013 Financials. This was seconded by Ms. Griffin, none opposed. 

B. Landscape 

1. Landscape Report – Judy Griffin    

Ms. Griffin reported the following: 

· The county has been repaving and stripping roads in the Woodlands. 
· New plants will be planted at the front entrance of Bluewater Boulevard
· County had the trees trimmed along Bay Drive and nature trail. 
· The drain on Bluewater Boulevard that had problems last year is still backing up. The county came out and fixed it last year, however it is still not draining properly. 
· Replacement of approximately 20 feet of dead bushes at the end of Bay Drive near the Marina.  However, the problem is no irrigation in that area.  Ms. Griffin asked for help with this issue from homeowners.  Mr. Wilcox reported that it would cost around $300-$400 to remove the diseased trees. Ms. Griffin made a motion to spend up to $700 to remove the diseased Red Tips at the end of Bay Drive. This was seconded by Mr. Beukenkamp, none opposed. The amount would be expensed to 	Common Area Enhancements in the budget. 
· Brad Davis has agreed to postpone the base map project due to the tight budget. 
· Ms. Griffin made a motion to approve up to $1,000 for the spot treatments of the Broad Leaf Trees. This was seconded by Mr. Beukenkamp, none opposed. 
· The block walls in the community are very costly to maintain. She recommended systematically removing them from troubled areas. The first one she is requesting to remove is at Chantilly Lake because of the lack of proper drainage. 
A homeowner in attendance requested that the MSBU get someone to come out and take a look before the work is started. 

A homeowner in attendance asked about Arbor Day. The County will give trees to the schools. She also stated that it would be a good resource if replacing the trees is necessary. 

C. Communication  

1. Parks & Recreation 
No report. 

2. Community Events 
No report. 

Unfinished Business:

A. Ad-hoc Lake Flood Committee Report—Mr. Beukenkamp

Mr. Beukenkamp reported:
· There is not enough money in the budget this year to pursue the project. 
· Once the grant is approved it will be roughly a two year project. 
· The MSBU and County will have to come up with cash to fund the project, and the State will reimburse. The State said that they would provide some money to the County to proceed. 
· The goal is to get up to at least $50,000 in pledges. 
· Once the grant is approved the MSBU will know how much money will need to be put aside for that purpose. 
· Mr. Windes would to apply for up to $20,000 with the County Commissioners. However, the money would have to be paid back over a period of time. 
Mr. Beukenkamp made a motion to approve a $5,000 pledge as the MSBU’s share of the local contribution required by the grant.  The MSBU would honor the pledge as funds are available. This was seconded by Mr. Tallman, none opposed. 

Ms. Griffin stated that she would like to see the Lake Committee apply for additional funds from the Restore Act. 

New Business

A. Results of Contractor Surveys Distributed

Ms. Griffin stated that surveys that were distributed to the Board members for Valley Crest were mostly positive. She stated that there is a big difference noticed with the quality of landscape which enhances the Bluewater Bay area. 

Ms. Griffin made a motion to renew the contract with Valley Crest at $199,000 which is the modified rate for this cycle.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Beukenkamp, none opposed. 

Ms. Stretch stated that she has not completed her administrative review because all surveys were not received.  Her report was tabled until the next meeting. 

B. Restore Act Grant Discussion 

Ms. Griffin presented a proposal, submitted to the Restore Act Committee, for installation of three sidewalks in Bluewater Bay.  Ms. Griffin reported that the original sidewalks have been modified to expand the Woodlands segment to include a section from White Point Road to the Woodlands Park.  The Winged Foot sidewalk is also included for a total grant request of $80,000. 

Ms. Griffin made a motion to approve the $80,000 Restore Act grant for the sidewalks. This was seconded by Mr. Beukenkamp, none opposed.  

Establish May 12, 2015 Board Meeting Agenda  

Ms. Stretch stated that she would like to add the administrative survey to the meeting agenda. She also stated that she wanted to incorporate a budget workshop before the May Board meeting. Mr. Beukenkamp stated that another workshop may not be needed if Board members used the budget worksheet to finalize their recommendations and presented the results during the regular meeting.  The Board agreed that no budget workshop would be scheduled.

Public Comments    

A homeowner in attendance stated that she had called Valley Crest checking the irrigation system at Bay Drive and Prestwick to see if it is working. Ms. Landsberger stated that the request was sent immediately once it was received. Ms. Griffin stated that she will follow up.  The homeowner also asked about planting in that area as well. Ms Griffin stated that there is currently no plan but will accept donations. The homeowner also stated that there are trees that are cut down in front of Bluewater Bay Resort, and she wanted to know what was being done to remove the debris. Ms. Griffin stated that the MSBU has been talking to the Resort to get the trees cut into smaller pieces, for easier pick up. 

A homeowner in attendance asked how far the records go back for the MSBU. Ms. Landsberger stated that the management company has the records all the way back to the date of inception. He stated that there was the very same problem with the flooding on Lido and the Board should go back and review this information and how the issue was resolved. Ms. Landsberger stated that it was collaboration of all the homeowners along the lake to resolve the problem.  It is very similar to the Hidden Lakes lake system maintained by Lakeside Condos, Hidden Lakes and the Bluewater Bay Resort who share the cost. 

Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 7:27 p.m. with a motion from Ms. Griffin. 

Presented by: Megan Alford 
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